
CITY OF JONESVILLE 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Minutes of November 13, 2019 

 

A City of Jonesville Planning Commission meeting was held on Wednesday, November 13, 

2019 at the Jonesville City Hall.  Chairman Mike Venturini called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m. 

 

Present: Mike Venturini, Jerry Drake, Christine Bowman, Annette Sands, Charles Crouch 

and Jim Taipalus. 

 

Absent: Jim Ackerson 

 

Also Present: Manager Jeff Gray 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Jerry Drake followed by a moment of silence. 

 

There were no public comments.  

 

Clerk Means administered the Oath of Office to Jim Taipalus who was appointed in April to fill 

a vacancy on the Planning Commission.  

 

A motion was made by Annette Sands and supported by Charles Crouch to approve the agenda 

as presented. All in favor.  Absent:  Jim Ackerson.  Motion carried.  

 

Christine Bowman made a motion to approve the Planning Commission minutes of September 

11, 2019.  Jerry Drake supported the motion.  All in favor.  Absent:  Jim Ackerson.  Motion 

carried. 

 

A motion was made by Jerry Drake and supported by Charles Crouch to recommend to City 

Council to reappoint Mike Venturini, Jerry Drake and Jim Ackerson to three-year terms to 

continue service on the Planning Commission.  All in favor.  Absent:  Jim Ackerson.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Christine Bowman made a motion and was supported by Jerry Drake to approve the 2020 

calendar as presented, which includes one modification of moving the regular meeting date on 

Wednesday, November 11, 2020 (Veteran’s Day) to Tuesday, November 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  

All in favor.  Absent:  Jim Ackerson.  Motion carried.  

 

Manager Gray provided a Michigan Economic Development Corporation Redevelopment Ready 

Communities update.  In December of 2018 the MEDC RRC presented a baseline assessment of 

the City’s development readiness to City Council.  A copy of this assessment can be viewed on 

the City’s website.  Manager Gray provided an overview of the dashboard and the status of tasks.  

 

The Planning Commission provided to Manager Gray positive feedback from the PA 57 

Informational Meeting which was held on October 21, 2019 at the Jonesville Police Department.  



Manager Gray provided updates on Christmas in Jonesville, which will be held Friday, 

December 6th thru Sunday, December 8th, MDOT traffic signal project, Klein Tool building, Site 

Plan Review for Consumers Energy, Biggby Coffee, and Leaf Pick up.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 p.m.  

 

Submitted by, 

 

 

Cynthia D. Means 

Clerk  

 


